USASA Board of Directors Meeting 
San Antonio – Grand Hyatt Hotel
July 20, 2013
Meeting called to order 8:31 am CDT     

  

Roll call: President, Richard Groff; Vice President, Bill Bosgraaf; Secretary, Shonna Schroedl;  Treasurer, Lori Stoneburner; Region I Director, Fritz Marth; Region II Director, Bill Davey; Region III Director, Rob LaVielle; Region IV Director, Dan Trainor; Region I Deputy Director, Tony Falcone; Region II Deputy Director, Peggy Polley; Region III Darius Ejlali; Region IV Deputy Director, Mike Maloney; At-Large Director, John Motta; At Large Director, Arthur Mattson; Executive Director, Duncan Riddle

  

Guests:  Kevin Frusti, Nick Schmidt, Dyann Pugliese, Nick Radu, Paul Schrerer, Fran McGrath, Werner Fricker, Jr. 
    

Agenda Items:
1 Minutes -  June 11, 2013 NBOD Minutes were approved.
2 June 30 Financial Report and Tax return – Lori Stoneburner has signed the 2011-Aug 31, 2012 tax returns.  Lori Stoneburner previously distributed the current financial report to the NBOD.  USASA is in good shape financially.  There have been no grant applications to date.
3 Insurance Update – Nick Schmidt distributed an updated insurance claims list for the year.  USASA is in a range that is acceptable for its claims.  Last year USASA had less than $800,000 in claims and is on track for a similar level this year.
4 Player Registration Report  - Nick Schmidt distributed a list of registered players per State Association.  Richard Groff discussed State Associations that will get some additional attention to assist with getting their players registered.  There are currently 148,000 paid registrations for the year.  USASA typically receives 100,000+ registrations in August.  On target to have 250,000-260,000 registered players for the year.
Tony Falcone stated that there are several State Associations that registered teams and players under the Standard Player registration and those teams/players participated in National Cups. State Associations will be reminded that their Premier Player registration numbers need to accurately reflect their National Cup and Women’s National Championship participation.
5 Data Base, Constant Contact, VIP distribution list, Newsletter Distribution Lists – Nick Schmidt discussed Data Base list information and distribution lists. USASA currently distributes a newsletter monthly that goes to about 14,000 people.  There are currently ~500 leagues in the database.  There is a contact for each of those leagues.  
6 Premier Leagues – Tony Falcone is the Chair of the Premier Leagues committee.  There are currently about 70 leagues in the USASA that are Premier Leagues. Tony Falcone will present a proposal in 30 days regarding enhanced membership for Premier Leagues.
7 Update on Sportsvite Registration – Duncan Riddle gave an update on the Sportsvite Registration system.  There are about 9 State Associations that are now interested in participating.   For the Midyear Meeting, there will be a live tutorial session.  Participants will be asked to bring their laptops.
8 Meeting with Governance Committee - Dave Borts, Peter Pinori, Jeanne Smith entered the meeting at 9:30 am to have an open discussion with the NBOD.  Governance Committee members Ben O’Brien and Anne Braghero were unable to attend.  Dave Borts began the discussion with an overview of the work from the past year and the report that was distributed at the 2013 AGM. Discussion occurred regarding the direction of the Governance Committee. Peter Pinori suggested that the NBOD should be determining top priorities and focusing on those priorities.  
Priorities are the 3 following general areas:  (1) Increase Membership (2) Have a robust National Data Base (3) Implement Best Practices.  The Governance Committee will further define these 3 areas and report back to the NBOD in 30 days.

The NBOD discussed increased branding throughout each State Association, via supporting splitting the cost of tents, banners, field tear drop markers, etc.  that will have the USASA logo.   Dan Trainor made a motion to transfer $100,000 from the grants budget to fund branding packages in conjunction with State Associations, with a maximum of $5000 per State Association, on a 50/50 cost split with each State Association that chooses to participate.  Mike Maloney seconded. Motion passed. Guidelines for branding include:  orders placed and approved by August 31, 2013 at the latest; USASA logo must be at least 50% of branding; open to leagues in conjunction with State Associations; open to Regional and National Leagues.
9 Proposed Bylaw Changes – Richard Groff discussed the following Bylaws:

Bylaw 701 Direct Affiliation of a State Association League.  This was utilized during the past few years in Wisconsin, during the time of competing organizations.  This Bylaw should have some wording cleaned up.  Tony Falcone and Dave Borts will work with Richard Groff on the proposed new wording for this Bylaw change. This proposal will be a Board submission.
Discussion to add a Lifetime Membership Category.  The NBOD discussed adding Lifetime Members as a USASA Category.  Will propose a policy for the Midyear and a Bylaw Change by AGM.

Hall of Fame Committee.  Richard Groff discussed ideas to make the Hall of Fame a more prestigious event.  
10 Executive Directors Report- Duncan Riddle presented his report to the NBOD.  Veteran’s Cup: this is a large opportunity for USASA growth. Should be the best opportunity for masters athletes in the world.  Brackets should have a maximum number, with even numbers of multiple of 4s.  Deadlines should be adhered to.  Logo needs to incorporate USASA logo.  
Women’s National Championship – we have received excellent feedback from teams.  Jen Sunderland was an outstanding tournament director.  Kansas Soccer provided a high quality venue and local organizing committee.

USSF Men’s Amateur Championship – The 2013 event was very good.  NPSL and PDL teams were very happy with the event.  Richard Groff and Duncan Riddle will be meeting with Dan Flynn to move forward with the 2014 event and include a women’s event. Discussion occurred on selection of teams for USSF Men’s Amateur Championship, in the case of a team winning both Open and Amateur National Cups.  The NBOD will make the final decision if needed.

Coed Committee – We need to empower staff and committee to help organize and promote these tournaments on a regional basis.

Branding and Marketing – Duncan Riddle distributed a 2013-14 Communications Proposal plan. Mike Maloney made a motion to enter into an agreement with SportNGIN to develop and support a new USASA website.  Bill Bosgraaf seconded.  Motion passed.
All USASA National Events will utilize the USASA website and online registration, and will not have a separate website or registration method – per decision by NBOD.
11 Staff Positions – Duncan Riddle discussed current staffing.  Would like a few tournament operations interns for next summer.  Discussion occurred regarding a member/league recruitment position.
12 National Cups and USASA sanctioned Competitions – A survey will be sent to all U23 Teams
13 Committee Appointments – Richard Groff discussed proposed committee appointments for the following committees:

A. Appeals: Chair Dave Laraba; Kevin Anderson;  John Waizenhofer; Karon Beyer; Jim Hamilton
B. Credentials : Chair Darius Ejlali; Mary Jesses Guerra; Blaz Pesorda; Linda Rimmer; Peter Pinori
C. Rules: Chair Kim Nelson; Jim Hamilton; Karissa Richardson; Bob McGee; Tony Falcone
D. Best Practices: Chair Bob McGee; Peggy Polley; Paul Scherer; Russell Richey; Kevin Anderson; Harold Kahler; Steve Famhaft
E. Referees:  Chair John Motta; Andy Weiss; Ken Baldeosingh; Fred Hiller; Eric Beck
F. Coed Cups: Chair Jeanne Smith; Jennifer Slater-Unruh; Kathy Bustos; Jim Sadowski; Patty Abshire; Steve Kenny; John Motta
G. Registration and Information Technology: Chair Kyle Langenwalter; Barb Trainor; Neil Backus; Vic Boydo; Dan Rooney
H. National Amateur Championships: Chair John Motta; Bill Bosgraaf, Werner Fricker, Jr.; Bill Davey; Shonna Schroedl; Amanda Duffy
I. Premier Leagues: Chair Tony Falcone; Larry Hall; Nick Radu; Dan Trainor; Werner Fricker, III; Bill Marth
J. National Women’s Championships: Chair Shonna Schroedl; Toni Briggs; Dyann Pugliese; Peggy Polley; Arthur Mattson; John Motta
K. National and Regional Leagues:  Chair Bill Bosgraaf

L. Coaching:  Chair John Ellinger

M. Recreational League Development:  (Chair - AYSO); Roger Hamilton, others to be named.
14 MYM – scheduling

Thursday:  National Cups Committee meeting


   NBOD 5:00 pm
Friday:  8am-noon Regional Meetings


  12:15-1:30 pm Coach of the Year and Referee of the Year Lunch


  2:00-5:00 pm Large Group Breakouts


  Soccer games


  6:00-9:00 pm Social Event (BBQ and Indoor backup)

Saturday:  8am-noon small group breakouts


  Noon buffet lunch

             1:00- 5:00 National Council Meeting

  6:30 pm Cocktail Reception


  7:30 pm Hall of Fame Dinner

Sunday: NO MEETINGS or EVENTS

Registration Fee:  


No charge for Delegates

Alternates, guests, spouses (Convention Pass)- $150


Hall of Fame Dinner only - $50

15 Other Business
Regional Subsidy – Dan Trainor made a motion that the regional subsidy of $40,000 per region, must be used for USASA National and/or Regional Levels of National Competitions.  Bill Bosgraaf seconded.  Motion passed.
Referees for National Women’s Championships – Bill Bosgraaf discussed that Region IV had only one referee invited to attend the National Women’s Championships. John Motta responded as to the reason was that Region IV did not declare who their referees were until far after the deadline.

16 Executive Session

The NBOD entered into Executive Session. 

The next NBOD will be August 21, 2013 at 9:00 pm EDT.

Meeting adjourned at 4:15 pm CDT. 
Respectfully submitted,
Shonna Schroedl, USASA Secretary
